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FROM THE MAYOR’S DESK...
JULY 2019

Planning and Zoning Commission (P&Z)
At the 6-13-19 regular Planning and Zoning Commission 

meeting, the Commission took the following actions:
Recommended for Approval:
Voted to recommend approval of the Elkhorn Ridge Unit 3 

final plat. This subdivision is the fifth of ten planned units in the 
Elkhorn Ridge subdivision. Unit 3 consists of 15 residential lots 
on 4.62 acres. This final plat will advance to the June 20th City 
Council meeting for official action..

Conrad Fothergill has resigned from the Commission and we 
are actively taking applications for a replacement. Please visit the 
following link if you want to apply. http://www.fairoaksranchtx.
org/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=723

Conrad has been a great addition to both the P&Z and our 
Stakeholder group that helped update our Comprehensive Plan. 
Conrad also served for years on City Council and the FORHA 
board and has acted as a mentor to many of us who have chosen 
to serve as elected officials. Well done Conrad!

Plat Approvals – City Council
• At the June 20th council meeting, we will be considering the 

final plat establishing Elkhorn Ridge, Unit 3.
Zoning Board of Adjustment
Reminding everyone that the five regular and two alternate 

ZBOA members selected were:
Shane Stolarczyk
Rich Nichols
Richard Morris
John Wall
Warren Needels
Craig Matson - Alternate
Chris Weigand – Alternate

We have sworn in all members of the ZBOA and our City 
Attorney’s office delivered training to the members of the ZBOA. 
This group will meet in the future to select officers.

Staff and Council Continue Work on Annual Budget
Since the last time I wrote to you, our professional staff has 

begun working with council on the budget proposal for the 
2019-20 fiscal year. You probably recall that the budget is driven 
by our Strategic Planning process. As a reminder I am repeating 
below the five pillars of the strategic plan that we are addressing.

• Financial Integrity
• Responsible Growth Management
• Reliable and Sustainable Infrastructure
• Public Health, Safety, and Welfare
• Operational Excellence
We completed a workshop on the Operating and Maintenance 

budget on May 29th. Our financial group has enhanced our 
processes this year with a Strategic Action Plan (SAP) tool that 
presents a color coded action plan showing the next five years 
including high level cost estimates in the out years.

This enhancement is moving us down the road to a more 
sophisticated approach to our planning. Our Finance staff is still 
building the modeling required to do this more detailed look. This 
will be an ongoing building block project for the next several years.

One additional enhancement has been standardizing the 
formats for the various departments. Lack of standardization was 
one of my concerns when I first began working on the city budget 
several years ago. While there is still work to do, our Finance folks 
have made great strides in getting estimates prepared in similar 
ways in all departments.

On June 17th, Council and Staff reviewed the Enterprise Fund 
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	 Please support the advertisers that make Fair Oaks Gazette 
possible. If you would like to support the newsletter by 
advertising, please contact our sales office at 888-687-6444 
or advertising@peelinc.com. The advertising deadline is the 
20th of the month prior to the issue.

ADVERTISING INFO

EMERGENCIES NUMBERS
EMERGENCY.................................................................. 911
Fire..................................................................................... 911
Ambulance......................................................................... 911
Fair Oaks Ranch Police Department...................210-698-0990
Animal Control..................................................210-698-0990
SCHOOLS
Boerne ISD................................................www.boerne-isd.net
Fair Oaks Ranch Elementary..............................210-698-1616
UTILITIES
Allied Waste Services - Garbage & Recycling......210-648-5222
AT&T - Telephone.............................................800-464-7928
CPSEnergy.....................................(new service) 210-353-2222
	 ................................(service trouble or repairs) 210-353-4357
Fair Oaks Ranch Utilities - Water.......................210-698-7685
GVTC - Cable & Telephone..............................800-367-4882
Pedernales Electric Co-op...................................888-554-4732
Time Warner - Cable..........................................210-244-0500
OTHER
United States Post Office
	 607 E. Blanco. Rd. - Boerne, TX....................830-249-2414
	 ......................... (delivery info, stops, fwds, ect.) 830-249-9303
	 5837 De Zavala Rd - San Antonio, TX...........210-641-0248

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

(Continued on Page 4)

designs for  
new construction, additions 

& remodeling

john travis / architect
26026 Serenity Ridge, San Antonio, TX  78258

ph: (210) 481-3022 cell: (210) 683-3834
jtravis2@satx.rr.com

(Continued from Cover)

(Utility) Budget and Strategic Action Plan. The needs in this part 
of our budgeting are pretty staggering. We are going to have to 
address issues like developing an equitable water/wastewater rate 
structure, updating our impact fee study, beginning construction 
of an elevated water storage tank, and performing some 
stopgap measures on the existing wastewater plant like making 
improvements in our solids handling capabilities to reduce the 
amount of sludge hauling we are having to do. We will also be 
working on developing a plan for our long-term wastewater 
demand.

Many of the projects we are reviewing are multi-year efforts. 
This has placed even more emphasis on the need for a strategic 
action plan approach to our planning. Our staff and council 
recognized the need for an approach that looked several years 
down the road a couple of budget cycles ago. Unfortunately, 
the tools to support this type of planning cannot be constructed 
quickly and the changes in organizational processes are similarly 
demanding. For our city, these changes are major transformational 
efforts that are already beginning to show their value.

Elevated Storage Tank
I will remind you that at the April 18th regular council meeting, 

the Council approved a Professional Service Agreement with 
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. for engineering design services 
for an elevated storage tank and authorized the City Manager 
to sign the agreement. There are both regulatory and practical 
drivers for doing storage tanks. When you reach a certain number 
of connections on a water system, TCEQ requires that you 
provide elevated water storage. This facility is also important for 
maintaining proper pressure for firefighting.

We held our first community discussion about the elevated 
storage tank on Tuesday, June 18, 2019 from 6:30 PM to 8:30 
PM at the Spring Creek United Methodist Church on Dietz-
Elkhorn road. We had a good turnout with engineers from 
Kimley-Horn giving a well-planned presentation and manning a 
couple of stations with our staffers to address ideas around location 
and design of the elevated water storage tank. The meeting was 
informal on purpose so we could promote a free exchange of 
ideas between our residents and our staffers and engineering 
consultants.

We anticipate the next meeting will be held around September 
10th. By this point, the engineers will have done much more 
work and will be presenting recommendations regarding 
siting and design. We are expecting council to approve a final 
site in November of this year. Engineering design is expected 
to be completed by August 2020 with construction to begin 
around November 2020. Construction time for a project of this 
magnitude is about a year, so that would indicate completed 
construction around November 2021.

We appreciate Spring Creek United Methodist Church allowing 
us to use their facility. Our city is blessed to have several churches 
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VBS at First Baptist 

that help us with space for public meetings from time to time.
Boerne-Fair Oaks Ranch-Kendall County Transportation 

Planning Committee
We were approached by Kendall County Commissioner Don 

Durden to be part of a regional approach to transportation planning. 
The goal is to develop short range and long range programs of 
transportation improvements and a program of recommended 
policies to guide the planning and design of the transportation/land 
use system within Kendall County.

The Steering Committee proposed for this effort is the Kendall 
County Judge and the mayors of Boerne and Fair Oaks Ranch. 
I spoke at the May 28th regular meeting of the Kendall County 
Commissioners Court to express our willingness to participate in 
this effort. I pointed out that future development of Ralph Fair 
Road was especially important to our city and asked that our recently 
developed Master Transportation Plan for our city be included in 
the deliberations. More to come on this topic.

Upcoming Events
Bulk/Brush Pickup will begin in August. Watch for notifications.
Our annual street maintenance program will begin in late August 

or September.
We will post more specific information about this work later in 

the summer.
Resident Volunteers/City Staffers at Work
• Our city Facebook page is continuing to attract readers. We 

currently have 1,643 people following our page. We have had 
1,458 likes and reached 1,946 members during the past month. 
For those of you who are Facebook fans you can find us at City of 
Fair Oaks Ranch, TX. Our page is used for sharing information 
about the city, but it is not a public forum. The page is monitored 
and objectionable or off topic material will be removed.

• We congratulate Municipal Court Clerk Debbie Landrum on 
attaining Level III certification in her vocation. In the entire state 
there are only 100 Court Clerks who have obtained this level of 
certification.

D-Day Observed in Fair Oaks Ranch
Our June 6th council meeting fell on the 75th Anniversary of the 

D-Day Landing. We celebrated with a moving proclamation written 
by our Assistant City Manager, Carole Vanzant, for this special 
event. Our City Hall grounds were decorated with American flags, 
courtesy of the First Lady of Fair Oaks Ranch. Thank you Dedie! 
The most special part of the observance was having World War II 
Marine Corps veteran Mac McWilliams lead us in the Pledge of 
Allegiance. Mac enlisted Mayor Pro-Tem Havard’s granddaughter, 
Maggie Bowles (age 10), to help with doing the pledge. Maggie 
was attending the council meeting with her mother, Air Force 
Major Sarah Bowles.

Memorial Day Activities
Dedie and I went with some friends to see the Sentimental 

Journey Orchestra perform at the Cailloux Theater in Kerrville. 
The Andrews Sister tribute group, The Memphis Belles, also 

performed as part of this Big Band observance of Memorial Day. 
It was a great show.

A very special treat of this performance was that the brass section 
included the finest trumpet player in Fair Oaks Ranch, Mr. Jim 
Manzo. I have had the privilege of watching Jim perform many 
times at police and other patriotic observances. Jim is a great 
example of the Fair Oaks Ranch folks who share their talents to 
help others.

Independence Day Activity
It is hard to imagine that we are closing in on Independence Day 

as I write this. We got so many request for an encore performance at 
the 30th Anniversary fireworks celebration that we have scheduled 
another fireworks event. For those of you who pick up this 
publication early from our Facebook page, here is the information:

Date: July 3rd
(Vendor was too swamped with engagements to do the 4th)
Location: Fair Oaks Ranch Country Club
Time: Open seating beginning at 7:00 pm
Fireworks Show: 9:15 pm to 9:30 pm (dusk)
Fireworks provided by “Magic in the Sky” who also did the 30th 

Anniversary
 I will remind everyone once again that you can get our police 

department to pay special attention to your home while you are 
on vacation. All it takes is a quick trip to the police building to 
fill out a request.

Stay cool and have a great summer.
Garry Manitzas
Mayor – Fair Oaks Ranch

First Baptist Church of Fair Oaks Ranch recently hosted their 
Wacky World of Water VBS. Attendees enjoyed water themed Bible 
stories, skits, songs, games, crafts, and snacks. FBC of Fair Oaks 
Ranch concluded their VBS with a dinner on Friday and a special 
VBS Sunday school service.
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RESOURCE 
A newsle t ter  publ ished by  the   

After nearly 11 years of service on the Trinity Glen Rose 
Groundwater Conservation District’s board of directors, Don 
Reddout, decided to retire from the board. His board 
colleagues gave him a very fond farewell. 

“Don’s work on the Trinity Glen Rose board has been stellar, 
and we will certainly miss his steady hand and guidance 
moving forward,” said TGR Board President Joe duMenil. 
“Don is unique in that he worked through the District’s 
transition from our startup years to the recent progress we’ve 
made in research on the Trinity Aquifer, community outreach 
and partnerships with other regional agencies. We certainly 
wish him the very best and know we can always count on him if 
we need his counsel in the future.” 

Reddout has served on board since 2008, and is a former City 
Administrator for the City of Bandera, Mayor of Grey Forest for 
eight years and is currently involved with the fire department 
in the Grey Forest and Helotes area. Reddout helped start the 
Grey Forest water utility. 

District 1 is home to Madla Park and many aquifer recharge 
features. There are also various topography changes in the 
area, which border the Government Canyon Natural Area. 
District 1 boundaries include Loop 1604 on the east, Culebra 
Rd. on the south, Galm Rd. on the west and Scenic Loop Rd. 
on the north.  

www.TrinityGlenRose.com                      June 2019                       Protect - Conserve - Preserve 

TGR Salutes Don Reddout’s Service to District 

The Texas Legislature meets every other year, and is just now wrapping up the 86th session of the State of 
Texas’ governing bodies. Since the Trinity Glen Rose Groundwater Conservation District was established by 
the State of Texas, TGR board and staff members closely follow every action the legislature contemplates 
on water and the environment. 
 
“Any piece of legislation that makes its way through the House and Senate must also include public 
hearings. So during a legislative session, we not only rely on our legislative consultant to keep us up to 
date on potential new laws, but we watch those sessions and hearings on the internet,” said TGR General 
Manager George Wissmann. “Plus, we keep our board informed so they can stay in the loop as well.” 

TGR and the 86th Texas Legislative Session 

Don Reddout, Former TGR District 1 Representative 
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Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors and do 
not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not 
responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by others. 
The publisher also assumes no responsibility for the advertising content with this 
publication. All warranties and representations made in the advertising content are 
solely that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken 
up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints or failure 
to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, 
except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of 
misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, except 
as limited to liabilities stated above.

The Fair Oaks Gazette is a private publication published by Peel, Inc. It is not 
sanctioned by any homeowners association or organization, nor is it subject to the 
approval of any homeowners association or organization, nor is it intended, nor 
implied to replace any publication that may be published by or on behalf of any 
homeowners association or organization. At no time will any source be allowed 
to use The Fair Oaks Gazette contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, 
shape or form, nwor in any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, 
fax, or etc. for the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, 
political campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without 
written or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the newsletter 
is exclusively for the private use of Peel, Inc.

		  Baby	 Pet	 House	 Yard

Name	 Age	 Sit	 Sit	 Sit	 Work	 Phone
Becker, Mallory.........................17............................ •............•.................... 830-981-8161
Buie, Morgan*+.........................15.............. •............ •................................. 830-431-5038
De Acetis, Mary*+~...................17.............. •............ •................................. 830-388-2362
Gerhart, Andrew....................................................... •............•...............•.... 830-431-0536
Gerhart, Jacob........................................................... •............•...............•.... 830-499-3203
Gerhart, Thomas....................................................... •............•...............•.... 830-499-3203
Gordon, Jesselyn.......................16............................ •............•.................... 210-698-1138
Gibbs, Madilyn.........................13.............. •............ •............•.................... 830-755-4790
Gidens, Abbey*~.......................16.............. •............ •................................. 210-912-9544
Harris, Sophie*..........................13.............. •............................................... 830-755-5393
Hernandez, Kandice..................13............................ •............•.................... 210-789-2940
Hotea, Sophia #........................15.............. •............................................... 210-264-7171
Lester, Zachary..........................15............................ •............................•.... 210-427-9270
Nevarez, Jacquelyn....................15.............. •............................................... 210-860-8500
Nevarez, Jocelyn........................15.............. •............................................... 210-860-8500
Nilsson, Noah...........................17.............. •............ •............•.................... 210-667-6910
Sanders, Madison*+..................16.............. •............ •............•.................... 401-447-4752
Williams, Grant........................17..........................................................•.... 210-904-5035

* - CPR Training + - First Aid Training # - Piano Lessons ~ - Lifeguard

TEENAGE JOB SEEKERS
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He just accepted  
a package at 
his front door. 

GVTC connectHome® SkyBell® takes your home  
security to an entirely new level of reassurance. 

* If possible, as a courtesy GVTC will install one doorbell if the customer has an existing functioning non-wireless door bell. Doorbell installed in the same location as existing doorbell. SkyBell® is compatible with mechanical and digital door 
chimes. Wireless door chimes not supported. **Offer is available to new subscribers to GVTC’s security service. Internet service and WiFi connection in the home required for installation. Security service requires a three-year contract for 
service. Not all existing home systems and sensors are compatible with GVTC connectHome. Other charges may apply. Services described will be provided by either Guadalupe Valley Telephone Cooperative, Inc., d/b/a GVTC or its wholly 
owned subsidiary, Guadalupe Valley Communications Systems LP, d/b/a GVCS. License B-03287. Price excludes applicable taxes, surcharges & fees. Installation fee will apply. Other restrictions may apply. Service subject to terms and 
conditions published from time to time at gvtc.com/support/policies-terms-conditions. This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

Protect what’s important with GVTC connectHome® SkyBell®. 
Keep an eye on your home. Arm or disarm your system. See, 
hear and speak to visitors at your door. Receive perimeter 
breach alerts and video clips of package deliveries. And do 
it all from anywhere in the world. It’s peace of mind through 
the latest home security technology. 

To take control of your home security call 
800.367.4882 or visit gvtc.com/connecthome

  3495
per 

month

$ *
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308 Meadowlark St.
Lakeway, TX 78734-4717

CONTACT THE WAGNER TEAM TODAY FOR ALL YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS

Your Local Real Estate Team

#1 In Fair Oaks Ranch for 18 Years

agnerTHE

TEAM

WAGNERTEAMREALTY.COMDAVE WAGNER
210.862.7616
TRAVIS WAGNER
210.323.1346

HUNTER WAGNER
210.852.5462

STEPHANIE FARGO
623.203.3825


